Frederick Peak Golf Course Board Meeting
Regular Meeting

Frederick Peak Golf Course clubhouse
August 14th, 2023

A regular meeting of the Frederick Peak Golf Course Board was held on August 14th, 2023 at 6:00 P.M. at the Frederick Peak
Golf Course clubhouse, the same notice of meeting was given according to law. All of the proceedings hereafter shown were
taken while the meeting was open to the public. A public Information Agenda Packet was available at the public information
table. Notice of Open Meetings Act was provided as required by law.

The meeting was called to order at 6:07 pm.

Board members present include McCauley, Renning, Hernstrom, and Balliet. Employees Fuehrer and Hawthorne were also
present.

Renning motioned to approve the past minutes. Balliet seconded. Motion carried 4-0.
There was no public comment.

In clubhouse items, the course is over for the fiscal year on greens fees, around $4,000 short on annual carts, and all other items
are looking ahead of budget. For events, the Brooks Arnold tournament and the Senior tournament will be held in the next two
weeks. Later this fall there will be a girls golf invite and a cross country meet. Hawthorne led the discussion on a gate for the bar
area. She would like something like a set of swinging doors with a sign that says “Do not enter” or “Staff only”. She thinks it
would be a low cost fix and had found several options on Amazon. The board agreed with her sentiment.

In ground items, Fuehrer reported that the course was looking good. There are a couple washouts on the side of hole 7 that
need attention before they cut into the fairway too much. He is going to get big concrete chunks to stabilize them. He is
planning to get more crushed concrete in the next few weeks. As for equipment, the City had a dump truck break down when
hauling sand for the golf course from Johnstown. The golf course will now have to pay to have someone else truck their sand,
which Fuehrer estimated will add a couple hundred dollars per load.

The idea of a community day had been floated at a previous meeting. The idea is to have an event to celebrate the citizens of
Valentine who consistently show up and support the golf course. The day could include a free will donation meal, possible pin
prizes out on the golf course, and some drink and food specials.A football game could be on inside the clubhouse. Everyone
would be invited. The target date for this year would be September 23rd.

With no further business, Renning motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:27 pm. McCauley seconded. Motion carried 4-0.



